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Agenda Review Meeting  

Orlando City Council 

Council Chambers, City Hall 

400 South Orange Avenue 

September 15, 2016 

 

In attendance: 

Mayor Buddy Dyer 

Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2  

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6 

Chief Assistant City Attorney Kyle Shephard 

Interim City Clerk Amy T. Iennaco 

Police Officers Kevlon Kirkpatrick and Edgar Malave, Sergeants-at-Arms 

 

Mayor Dyer called the meeting to order at 1:00 P.M.  

Public Comment 

 

No one appeared for Public Comment on the consent agenda. 

 

Consent Agenda 

 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill – District 5 

Commissioner Hill stated that she had no concerns regarding the agenda.  

 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings – District 6  
Commissioner Ings advised that he had no concerns regarding the agenda. 

 

Commissioner Jim Gray – District 1 

Commissioner Gray indicated that he had no concerns regarding the agenda. 

 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz – District 2 

Commissioner Ortiz stated that he had no concerns regarding the agenda. 

 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart – District 3 

Item C-1 - Meeting Minutes and Approving the Actions of the Municipal Planning Board for the 

Meeting of August 16, 2016 

Commissioner Stuart advised that he will abstain from a vote on Item C-1 as it includes Case No. 

CUP2016-00015 which is a conditional use permit to allow Monarch Learning Academy to 

relocate its preschool-8
th

 grade school to Church on the Drive at 1914 Edgewater Drive where he 

has been a member for 35 years.  He stated that voting on this matter is not a conflict of interest 

under state law but that he is abstaining to ensure that there is no perceived bias regarding the 

item.  Commissioner Stuart filed Form 8B Memorandum of Voting Conflict with the City Clerk.  
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Commissioner Patty Sheehan – District 4 

Commissioner Sheehan indicated that she had no concerns regarding the agenda. 

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 1:03 P.M.  

 

 

 

 

Amy T. Iennaco 

Interim City Clerk 


